
 

George Tomlinson News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
We've had a busy and happy week here at GT! 
 
On Monday, Year 4 enjoyed a fabulous trip bowling! They had a brilliant time. 
 
Also on Monday our Year 2 cohort put on their PBL presentation on their topic 'Under 
the Sea!' The children had worked so hard and it was wonderful to see the work they 
had produced and what they had learned during the topic! 
 
On Tuesday our Year 5s shared their 'Change Makers' PBL topic in assembly with the 
school via a video they had made. Well done Year 5 it was excellent quality and you 
have had fantastic success with all of your topics this year! 
 
Also on Tuesday our pupils got to spend time with their new class teachers! I hope this 
time has helped them to feel confident and secure about coming back in September, 
and that they are excited about their new classes! 
 
On Wednesday our Year 1 pupils took a trip to the beach at Southend and had an 
amazing time, playing in the water and sand, experiencing touching seaweed and 
spotting jellyfish! Thank you to Ms Taylor who organised the trip and to all of the 
parent volunteers for your help. We also thank the PTFA for funding this trip. 
 
Also on Wednesday we watched our Year 6 perform their end of year production, 
Pericles. We were absolutely blown away by the quality of the performance, the 
amazing acting, singing, music and set design. The pupils shone and gave a mature 
ŀƴŘ ŀŎŎƻƳǇƭƛǎƘŜŘ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜ ǿƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ aǊΦ CƻǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ 
Ms. Chambers for putting the whole production together. 
 
On Thursday we said goodbye to our incredible Year 6 pupils in our leaver's assembly. 
They truly have been the most incredible year group; so hard working, polite, kind, 
resilient and dedicated. We are so very proud of every single one of you and will miss 
you all terribly. We cannot wait to see what you will achieve in the future. We enjoyed 
hearing from the class reps and giving out certificates for individual achievement! The 
sports personality of the year award was handed out through a video from 
professional football players from Southend and Newcastle! A hard-fought decision 
was eventually reached and Alfie won! Well done Alfie, you are a true sportsman! 
 
Also on Thursday Y6 celebrated the end of their time at GT with a Leaver's Dance! 
Thank you to the parents who helped out and to the PTFA who funded this lovely 
event. 
 
Thursday also saw the Y6 vs Staff football match at the school field! The match was 
highly anticipated by the pupils and after a tense (and very competitive!) match; the 
result was 4-4! Some fantastic goals scored by the pupils and much fun was had by all! 

 
We said goodbye to the school today in a whole school assembly and now are in need 
of a much-earned rest! We cannot wait to see the pupils back in September for the 
start of their new academic year and we have so much to look forward to. 
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Weekly Events 
 

English conversation classes 
for Parents and Carers ς Every 

Monday 9 ς 10:15 am 
 ˂

Head Teacher Drop-in 
 Every Wednesday between 

 9:15 am and 11 am  
(Please book at the office) 

 ˂
Toddler Group  

Every Wednesday  
from 9:15 ς 10:45 am 

 ˂

tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ 
with children in Y1, Y2 & Y3 ς 

Every Thursday between 
 8:45 am and 9:15 am 

 ˂
Star of the Week assembly 

Every Friday at 9 am 
 

 

Upcoming dates 
 

Wednesday 4th September 
2019 

School re-opens for the 
Autumn Term 
 

A full academic year calendar 
is attached. 

 
Please check your e-mails and 

our website for full details. 

 

 

Attendance 

 

We sadly have to say goodbye to some staff members however, including Ms 
Wiley who has been an incredible asset to our school, has contributed so 
much and will be sorely missed by us all. Paul Marshall will be leaving us to 
join a new school in Wood Green. Paul has been a wonderful SSO and we will 
miss his smiley face every morning at the school gates. Joe and Poppy two of 
our LSAs are also leaving to start new careers and we thank you both for your 
dedication to the pupils you have worked with so positively since your arrival. 
Also, our much loved Val, who has run our after school club brilliantly for the 
past two years. We will miss her very much. It is always sad to say goodbye 
but we thank the staff members for all they contributed to our school and are 
happy that they have new avenues to explore. I wish everyone the absolute 
best of luck for the future. 
 
This has been a wonderful year for GT; we have achieved a lot as a school 
community and have so much to look forward to in the coming year! I hope 
you and your families have a wonderful summer holiday and I can't wait to see 
you all back for more fun and learning on September 4th! 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Verity Carter 
Headteacher 
 
 
Headteacher 

 

 

1st, Y6M, 99.5% 
 

2nd, Y5O, 98.0% 
 

3rd, Y2F, 94.4% 
 

No late marks, Y2B, Y2E, Y3CA 

 

ParentPay 
 

Please be aware that as of 31st August 2019 we will no longer 
be able to process manual debit/credit card payments at the 
reception office or over the telephone; please ensure you sign 
up to ParentPay in order to pay for any items.  If you do not 
have your login details, please request them at the school 
office.  Fortunately, ParentPay has recently included a new 
service to enable parents to set up Direct Bank Transfer 
payments, please follow this link for further 
information: https://www.parentpay.com/bank-transfer-and-
auto-top-up/ 

https://www.parentpay.com/bank-transfer-and-auto-top-up/
https://www.parentpay.com/bank-transfer-and-auto-top-up/


 
 

Year 6 Leaving Assembly and their amazing end of year production - Pericles  



 

  



 

  

Thank you to the parents, teachers and friends of the school who helped make the summer 

fair  a success, along with the nearly 400 people who attended! Thank you to the following 

businesses for their donations of raffle prizes, food, plants, entertainment and sponsorship. 

We raised £4,780. 
 



 



 
 

  


